## MASTER EXHIBIT SERIES

# EL SALVADOR

# **CURRENT CONDITIONS**

# [ME/SLV/97.001]

## **JULY 1997**

All the sources of information contained in this document are identified and are publicly available.	
DISTRIBUTED BY:	PRODUCED BY:
INS RESOURCE INFORMATION CENTER	HUMAN RIGHTS DOCUMENTATION EXCHANGE
425 1 STREET, NW (ULLICO BUILDING, 3RD FLOOR)	(FORMERLY CENTRAL AMERICA RESOURCE CENTER)
WASHINGTON, DC 20536	P. 0. BOX 2327
	AUSTIN, TX 78768

## Current Conditions (1989-1990)

Documents cover the most recent two years. Updates include material for the current year. Materials cover political, economic, and social issues with an emphasis on human rights-related events.

### DISCLAIMER

The July 27, 1990 Regulations, "Aliens and Nationality: Asylum and Withholding of Deportation Procedures," mandated the creation of a new corps of Asylum Officers to provide an initial, nonadversarial adjudication of asylum claims. Asylum Officers use asylum law, interviews with asylum applicants, and relevant information on country conditions to determine the merits of individual claims for asylum.

The Resource Information Center was created to assist Asylum Officers domestically, and Immigration Officers determining refugee status overseas, by collecting and disseminating

Credible and objective information on human rights conditions. As specified in the Regulations (8 CFR 208.12), as amended, such information may be obtained from At the Department of State, the Office of International Affairs, other Service offices, or other credible sources, such as international organizations, private voluntary agencies, news organizations, or academic institutions. "

Master Exhibits are one means by which credible information on a given group or groups deemed "at risk" is presented to Asylum and Immigration Officers. Master Exhibits are submitted by private voluntary organizations, law firms, or other groups, which are credited on the title page of the Exhibit. The contents of each Master Exhibit distributed by the Resource Information Center, taken as a whole, meet certain basic standards on credibility, relevance and format, and can provide Asylum Officers with valuable background material for evaluating country conditions.

This Master Exhibit provides publicly available information, analyses, or comment. All sources are cited. Updates to this Master Exhibit may be made from time to time. This Master Exhibit, however, cannot be, and does not purport to be, either exhaustive with regard to the country surveyed, or conclusive as to the merits of any particular claim to refugee status or asylum. It is for the Asylum Officer adjudicating a particular case to determine what evidentiary weight to give to the information in this Master Exhibit.

#### MASTER EXHIBIT SERIES

The inclusion of this Master Exhibit in the collection of Master Exhibits compiled by the Service does not constitute an endorsement of the information in this Master Exhibit. *The views expressed in this Master Exhibit, therefore, do not necessarily represent statements of policy of the United States Government, nor does this Master Exhibit reflect foreign policy concerns of the United States Government.* 

### El Salvador Current Conditions 1989/90

#### 1990

Citation/Description	Page
"Inside the El Salvador Armed Forces," San Francisco Chronicle, 31 December 1990	1
"Balance Tips in El Salvador," Boston Globe, 24 December 1990	3
"Latin Summit Assails Salvador Rebel Tactics," Los Angeles Times. 18 December 1990	4
"Left and Right Revving Up for 1991 Elections," Central America Report, 12 October 1990	б
"Government Leading Rights Violator,' E I Salvador on Line, 8 October 1990	8
"In El Salvador, Fears Rise of Flare-up in War," Boston Globe, 23 September 1990	10
"CPDN Denied a Place at Talks," and "Government Caused Deadlock: Social Forces," El Salvador On Line, 27 August 1990	12
"Post Cease-fire Verification Only: De Soto," "Labor Unions March for Peace.	14
"Foreign Press Demands Freedom of Movement," "Legislation and Evictions Threaten Coops," El Salvador On Line, 20 August 1990	15
"Opposition Parties Might Skip Election," El Salvador On Line, 13 August 1990	17
"Jesuit Case Suspect Released on Bail," "Immediate U.N. Rights Monitoring Urged," "FMLN, Government, Army Comment on Talks," El Salvador On Line, 6 August 1990	18
"Human Rights Accord Overshadowed by Violations," Central America Report, 17 August 1990	22
"El Salvador: Human Rights Abuses Persist Despite Government Pledges," Amnesty International AMR 29/23/90, 26 June 1990	24
"Controversial Education Laws Threaten Autonomy," Central America Report, June 1990	22
"Arena's First Year Balances," Central America Report, 15 June 1990	30
"Confronting Negative Publicity," Central America Report, I June 1990	33
"Out of Political Spotlight, Salvadoran Killings Go Unnoticed, Unavenged," Austin American-Statesman, 22 April 1990 (Central America NewsPak # 1 09)	36
"Rebels Paralyze 2 Cities in East," Los Angeles Times, 18 November 1989 (ISLA 2043)	90
"Stepped-Up Fighting Engulfs Salvador," New York Times, 17 November 1989 (ISLA 2037)	98

#### MASTER EXHIBIT SERIES

"Battle Rages in Salvador Capital," Los Angeles Times, 13 November 1989 (ISLA 2027)	99
"Insurgents Demand Immediate Dialogue with Cristiani," Excelsior, 11 August 1989.	101
"Salvadoran Society Polarized, Confused by Wave of Slayings," Los Angeles Times, 13 August 1989 (Central America NewsPak #92)	102
"Rebels Soften 'Terrorist' Image to Gain U.S. Favor," Christian Science Monitor, 4 August 1989 and "300 Civilians Caught in Crossfire in El Salvador, Excelsior, 5 August 1989 (Central America NewsPak #91)	105
"Rightists Take Control Today in El Salvador," New York Times, I June 1989 (ISLA 3173)	107
"Salvadoran Troops Break into Headquarters of Four Groups," Excelsior, 21 April 1989 (Central America NewsPak #84)	109
"At Least 844 Salvadorans Killed in the First Three Months of This Year," Excelsior, 9 April 1989 (Central America NewsPak #83)	111
"Salvadoran Military Admits Massacre," New York Times, 13 March 1989, "Salvador Vote Confirms Polarization," Christian Science Monitor, 22 March 1989	113
"Guerrillas Reject Salvadoran Vote," Washington Post, 22 March 1989, "Who Stands to Gain by Right Wing's Election Triumph in Salvador?" New York Times, 22 March 1989, and "Conservatives' Victory in El Salvador Signals End to Land Reform," Wall Street Journal, 22 March 1989 (in Central America NewsPak #81)	115
"Scorched Earth in El Salvador," Los Angeles Times, 24 January 1989 (ISLA 79)	118
"War Returns to E I Salvador, Ending Eight-Year Period of Seeming Quiet," New York Times, 23 January 1989 (ISLA 74)	119
"Salvadoran Left Decries Rebel Tactics," Washington Post, 21 January 1989 (ISLA 821)	120
"Army Targets Rebel Sympathizers," Christian Science Monitor, 13 January 1989 (ISLA 78)	121